LAW OFFICE OF JAMES R. WAGNER 343 Ocean House Road Cape Elizabeth, Maine 04107 207-400-6038

jamiewagnerlaw@gmail.com

October 9, 2012

Sara Lennon, Chair Cape Elizabeth Town Council 320 Ocean House Road Cape Elizabeth, ME 04107

RE: Spurwink Rod & Gun Club

Dear Chair Lennon:

As requested at the Town Council workshop on September 5th, this letter serves as a status update on discussions between certain concerned citizens and the Spurwink Rod & Gun Club (the "Club").

Mark Mayon, the Club's President, has proposed that Quirino Lucarelli, of South Portland, be retained to offer his opinions regarding safety at the Club. Mr. Lucarelli is a competitive shooter and, according to Mr. Mayon, a NRA certified Range Technical Team Advisor ("RTTA"). I will be meeting with Mr. Lucarelli to discuss his experience and qualifications. Furthermore, I have contacted Eric Whitescarver, the NRA Range Services Coordinator at the NRA headquarters, in an effort to verify Mr. Lucarelli's qualifications. Additionally, I will continue conducting due diligence on other potential experts in gun range safety. After the due diligence is complete, I will confer with Mr. Mayon and attempt to agree on an expert. Mr. Mayon also informed me that fence building was under way on the Club's property.

My client continues to believe that the safety issues should be treated with a sense of urgency. I appreciate the efforts of the Town Council to keep the interested parties responsive to Town Council oversight and deadlines. Please let me know if any member of the Town Council has any questions or comments.

Regards,

/James R. Wagner

James R. Wagner

Cc: Town Manager Michael McGovern (via email)

Jeff Jones, Esq. (Club Counsel) (via email)